
The matter of police reference checks (PRCs) requires

regular attention by congregations and presbyteries.

Assessing the need for a Police

Reference Check:
The term police reference check may have various

names across Canada depending on your jurisdiction.

The Leading with Care Committee (or designate) will

use the Risk Assessment guide to determine the risk in

and associated with each program. (Risk Assessment

Guide can be found on page 4) Each ministry position

requires the completion of a Risk Assessment on an

annual basis. Risk assessments must be completed

whenever there is a change of leadership or any change

in the program. When these assessments are

completed, they should be stored in a locked metal

cabinet. In order to lessen risks, have as many non-

related adults as possible in leadership positions and in

the area of the programs.

If number 1, 2, 3, 4 or 6 is checked as “Yes, this is

true,” the ministry is automatically high risk and a PRC

is necessary. Once again it is important to reduce the

risk. However, if any of the other categories are also

checked as “Yes, this is true,” it is imperative that

leaders work to reduce this risk so the “No, this is not

true” column can be checked off.

There are suggestions for reducing risk in section 3.5.2

of the Leading with Care policy.

PRC Standards
The name of the PRC may be different from coast to

coast, but generally the check is through a common

database. However, local norms, criteria and costs can

vary from municipality to municipality. It is important

that the Leading with Care Committee (or designate)

consult their local police department to determine the

exact location, format and all procedures related to

obtaining, completing and returning their PRC. It is

also important that those requiring a PRC go the police

service in the municipality where they live, not where

they work.

Insurance

Companies
Insurance

companies could

have expectations

that go beyond the

standards and scope of this policy. Check with your

insurance provider to ensure that the process you are

using complies with the terms of your policy.

Review of the PRCs
It is important that there is a clearly defined and

transparent process by which PRCs are reviewed. A

consistent team of two unrelated adults should be

identified as the only people who receive and review

the PRCs. These people should take all care to review

the documents and ensure that the form is completed

and meets the standard of the policy. If there are

questions about any aspect of the results of the PRC,

consult your presbytery Leading with Care team, the

national office staff, local police and/or your insurance

company. Care should be taken to protect everyone’s

privacy at all times.

Storing the PRCs
Keep all completed PRCs, or record of the PRC, in a

locked metal cabinet along with the completed Risk

Assessments. PRCs can be stored electronically;

however, only the original document is considered the

official proof of a completed PRC. Please be sure that

all caution is taken to protect information whether in

electronic or printed form. When the PRCs are no

longer valid or new PRCs have been completed,

destroy the old forms in an appropriate way, such as

through a shredder.

Go to www.presbyterian.ca/resources/online/275 to

access the Leading with Care policy and resources for

implementing the policy in

• church schools

• youth programs

• presbyteries

• synods
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